
Written Testimony on SB2121 Seat Belt Law 

Senate Transportation Committee, 

In 2020 the state recorded 97 traffic fatalities of which 64 percent failed to buckle up. This is the results 

of choice and maybe just maybe we could have saved a life or more with a primary seat belt law. I am 

thankful that none of these fatalities were not a relative, friend or family member. “Yet” I am saddened 

for those who lost their loved ones and for the officer who had to make the call to the family of those 

who lost their lives. Let us together make a difference for the future of safety on our roadways and help 

decrease traffic facilities even more than we have been over the past few years by supporting SB2121! 

Thank you, Senators, for your service to our state and its people! 

Seat Belts save lives! 

 

Daryl Dukart 

 

 

 

 


